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Reaching over 730 homes in  the communities of 
 Maize Meadows, Baby Farms and Moors and Dales 

Check our website for updates and view this newsletter in color:   
http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/columbus/mmtaca/ 

We’re so  Please accept our apology. 
 
     Sometimes something comes up on a speaker’s sched-
ule that they cannot present at a meeting as planned.   That 
is what happened in April when Mo Dioun was scheduled to 
speak to MMTACA.  The week before, he contacted us to say a conflict 
had come up with his schedule, and he could come at 5 pm, but not at 
the 7 pm meeting time.  We decided that was during the dinner hour, but  
he could speak at our other meeting scheduled that month.   
    The newsletters had already been mailed.  So we posted the new 
meeting date and time on the MMTACA website and had signs made 
and posted around the entrances to MMTACA.  We apologize to those 
neighbors who did not see the notices that the meeting date had been 
moved.   If you have access to a computer, please check the website 
frequently and email us at mmtaca@yahoo.com to be kept informed of 
new events and changes between newsletters.  Thank you! 

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT – TUESDAY, AUGUST 4. 
A good night to get to know your neighbors! 

  
National Night Out is a national event which is held an-
nually for the purpose of blocking out crime.  It was de-
signed to heighten crime and drug prevention awareness, 
generate support for and participation in local anticrime 

efforts, strengthen neighborhood spirit and police community partner-
ships.  The event sends a message to criminals letting them know that 
neighborhoods are organizing and fighting back   
 This year the MMTACA event will be held on Tuesday, August 
4 at the home of Roger and Ruby Hackett, located at 1019 Meadow-
view Dr. from 6:30 - 9:00 p.m. 
 The meats, drinks and table items will be provided by the civic 
association.  We ask each family to bring a covered dish of some na-
ture; such as relishes, main dishes, salads, chips & dip, desserts or fruit. 
 Also, please bring a chair to sit on.  This event will be a chance 
for you to visit your neighbors and meet some of our new neighbors who 
have moved into our neighborhood. 
 If you are not able to join us, please show your support by 
locking your doors, turn on your outside lights and take a walk 
through the neighborhood. Please make a special effort to become in-
volved in this event.  HOPE TO SEE YOU ON TUESDAY, AUGUST 4 
from 6:30 – 9:00 pm!   

2009 
ASSOCIATION OFFICERS 

 
President —–David Hardesty      267-2127 
Vice Pres — Roseann Hicks        267-5008
 integragsrgirl@hotmail.com 
Treasurer – Christine Ryan     268-1199 
  keryanteach@wowway.com 
Secretary  - Loretta Foeller          268-0443 
  

COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES 
 

Baby Farms: 
Roseann Hicks                        267--5008 
  920 Garden Road 

Maize  Meadows: 
Loretta and Ray Foeller           268-0443 
  4483 Okell 
Steven Ray    267-8960 
  1025 Loring 
Christine Ryan    268-1199 
  1001 Marland Drive 
  Moors & Dales: 
Ruby Hackett                  267-2068 
  1019 Meadowview 
Chet Croce                  262-4164 
  970 Poling Dr. 
Diane Smith    262-5276 
  819 Marland Dr. S. 

 

NCC Representatives 
Ruby Hackett                   267-2068 
Alternate:   Roseann Hicks       267-5008 
  

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

 BLOCK WATCH: 
Ruby Hackett                    267-2068 
David Hardesty        267-2127 
Diane Smith     262-5276 
 MEMBERSHIP: 
Christine Ryan                    268-1199 
 ZONING:   
Christine Ryan      268-1199 
     NEWSLETTER AND WEBPAGE: 
Diane Hendrickson      263-4661 
      4476 Wanda Lane Rd. 
  dhen@insight.rr.com 
 

Email us:  mmtaca@yahoo.com 
Website: http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/
   columbus/mmtaca/ 
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COLUMBUS POLICE UNVEIL NEW INTERNET REPORTING SYSTEM 
 

All residents are encouraged to complete the Columbus Police Community Survey at 
www.columbuspolice.org and submit it.  It is anonymous , only takes a few minutes and our officers would 
appreciate your input.  Thank you! 
 
The Columbus Division of Police announces the implementation of a new online reporting system.   The online report-
ing system, known as COPLOGIC, is a fast and simple way for citizens to file police reports. COPLOGIC will allow citi-
zens with Internet access to file reports anytime, anywhere, without having an officer present. All information is se-
curely transferred to the servers through an encrypted channel. Once the report is approved it will be saved as an offi-
cial report and citizens will receive a copy of their report in PDF format.   The following types of reports can now be filed 
online:    
♦ Telephone Harassment 
♦ Identity Theft 
♦ Lost Property 
♦ Property Damage 
♦ Theft (Involving an amount less than $3,000) 
♦ Theft from a Motor Vehicle 
♦ Attempted Theft of a Motor Vehicle 
♦ Vandalism 
      The new technology allows citizens to file a police report without the hassle of waiting for an officer to show up at 
their homes or businesses. It will also save the Division of Police hundreds of man-hours every month. COPLOGIC has 
been operational since March 2009 and has accepted well over 400 reports.   For more information, or to make an 
online police report please visit www.columbuspolice.org. 
 
       Officer David Wilson is helping with our Precinct 2 until the City decides if they can hire a full time per-
son for our area.  Wilson is also helping with Precinct 5.  He can be reached at  614-645-1405 or  
dwilson@columbuspolice.org  

NEIGHBORHOOD MEETINGS 
7:00 pm 

Maize Road Baptist Church 
 

September 22 speaker:  Columbus Pubic 
Health:  Preparing for the Pandemic Influenza 
Also view photos of Maize Morse gardens and 
the Beautification Awards for 2009. 
October speaker:  Anthony Fannin, Solid Waste 
Inspector for City of Columbus.   
Election of neighborhood representatives 
Check the website or neighborhood signs for 
dates of these important meetings. 

MMTACA resident 

Community Calendar of Events 
(see website for updates) 

 
Wednesdays—Trash Day.  Code says set out after 6 pm 
  night before. 
Fridays—Yard waste pick up for subscribers (p. 5) 
Tues. Aug. 4—National Night Out and Special Election 
Mon. Aug. 10—7:30 pm MMTACA Board Meeting, Maize 
  Road Baptist 
Tues. Aug. 11—6 pm NCC Community Picnic (p. 11) 
Fri., Aug. 14 — Helping Hands Free Clinic (p. 6) 
Fri., Aug. 28 — Helping Hands Free Clinic (p. 6) 
Monday, Sept. 7– Labor Day 
Thursdays—new Trash Day 
Mon., Sept. 14—7:30 pm MMTACA Board Meeting, Maize 
  Road Baptist 
Tues., Sept. 22—7:00 pm Neighborhood MMTACA Meeting 
Oct. 5—Deadline for articles and ads for MMTACA  
  Community News 
October—7 pm Neighborhood Block Watch meeting  
 and Election, Maize Rd Baptist  (p. 2) 
 

(check the website community calendar 
 and yard signs for updates) 
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RUMPKE YARD WASTE AND TRASH CONTAINERS 
     Columbus encourages you to recycle yard-waste. Returning grass clippings to your yard 
and composting other yard waste can keep your lawn and garden thriving and beautiful.  
     The City has recently made changes to our procedures for yard-waste collection. A new 
subscription-based yard-waste collection service is available from Rumpke.  Rumpke pro-
vides curbside yard waste collection services for City of Columbus residents on a subscrip-
tion basis. The cost is $49.50, paid in advance and non-refundable, for the 6-month season 
from mid-April to mid-October. The cost remains the same no matter when service is started. Residents may 
sign-up at any time. A second 6-month season will run from mid-October 2009 to mid-April 2010 for $49.50. 
      
     This new policy created a great opportunity to connect with our neighbors.  Five of us neighbors pay only 
$10 each for 6 months and set our yard waste up to 15 bags a week outside one of our homes on Friday 
mornings for pick up.  So get together with some residents to arrange for your grass and leaves to be 
picked up.  Make some new friends and save a few dollars. 
 
How to sign-up:  
♦ Call Rumpke at 1-888-786-7531.  Payment is due at time of sign-up.  
♦ Download sign-up form (see our website). Mail completed form along with payment to 

Rumpke. 
 
Reminder:  If you have not signed up for this service, please do not set yard waste bags out 
at the curb to sit all week.  Residents want to see green grass and colorful flowers when driv-
ing down our streets, not the bags and trash containers at the curb.  Thank you! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
      
 

For bulk pick up, you must call 311.  They will tell you what day to set out your items.  
Thank you for waiting until that time.   
 

DO NOT BURN YARD WASTE 
 

 We have received calls about burning yard waste in the yards.  Burning yard 
waste sends millions of spores aloft, causes breathing problems for individuals and it is 
prohibited by local ordinances. 

LET’S PROTECT ADENA BROOK 
 No person shall place or dispose of in any manner any garbage, waste, peelings of 
vegetables or fruits, rubbish, ashes, cans, bottles, wire, paper, cartons, boxes, parts of auto-
mobiles, wagons, furniture, glass, oil or anything else of an unsightly or unsanitary nature on 
any state owned, controlled, or administered land, or in any ditch, stream, river, lake, pond, or 
any other watercourse, except those waters which do not combine or effect a junction with natural surface or 
underground waters, or upon the bank thereof where the same is liable to be washed into the water either by 
ordinary flow or floods. 
 The punishment for any of these violations could result in a court hearing, fines, or community service.  
These are considered a misdemeanor of the 4th degree. 
 If you see someone disobeying any of these infractions, please inform the person(s).  If this doesn’t 
work, please call 311 or Anthony Fannin, Solid Waste Inspector, at 645-7051 or 645-5466.   

Thanks to all of you who recycle.  You do a great job of getting your little baskets 
back off the curbs after pickup on Fridays. 

    The Trash collection day for our neighborhood is Ruby and is  Wednesday until 
Labor Day.  Thank you for bringing your trash can back away from the curb as soon 
as possible.   
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Take us along on your 
summer picnics! 

 
Coupon good only at 
1251 Morse Road 

614-261-7820 

 
 

$.50 off any 6” sub 
 

Please visit www.subway.com 

 MMTACA FOOD DRIVES 
  

     We are proud to say that during our 2009 An-
nual Summer Food Drive, our MMTACA commu-
nity collected 255 pounds of food and $100 do-
nation which was delivered to the Mid Ohio Food 
Bank!  That means we provided approximately 510 
meals to help families in need!  The Mid Ohio 
Food Bank stocks over 400 pantries in the Central 
Ohio area. A lot of lives will be touched by the gen-
erosity of those who volunteered their time and by 
those who donated food.  Thank you for your par-
ticipation to help make this event so successful.    

     Check the webpage or the next newsletter 
about our 2009 Holiday Food Drive.   We will be 
collecting donations during the fall months for dis-
tribution in November and December.  Thank you! 

Your friend and neighbor, 

Dori Garnes 
4327 Maize Rd.  

746-0283 

Mick Marinello  
Concrete Work 

Porches 
Patios  *  
Walks 

Driveways 
 

 

 

 

Call 614-949-4257 
If you’ve seen a drive on Poling, Marland,  

Meadowview, Hillsdale or Inwood, I’ve probably  
done it over the last 30 years! 

Northland area  resident 

PREVENTING WEST NILE VIRUS 
It is not unexpected to see West 
Nile virus in mosquitoes within our 
community, it has been present 
for many years.  This is a good 
reminder for residents to take pre-
cautionary steps to protect them-
selves and their families. 

♦ Wear insect repellant containing DEET 
(follow package directions) 

♦ Limit outdoor activity at dusk and dawn 
when mosquitoes are most active 

♦ Eliminate all standing water around 
your home (mosquitoes breed in water 
and it doesn’t take much) 
 

The Franklin County Board of Health actively re-
sponds to complaints from residents.  For more 
information on mosquitoes and the West Nile vi-
rus, visit www.franklincountyohio.gov.  You can 
also call (614) 462-BITE (2483) to report problem 
areas in your community.  Residents of Columbus 
should call 311. 
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Yogi’s Hoagies 
 

1274 Morse Road 
614-846-1010 

 

FREE  
8” Hoagie  

with Purchase of  
a Large 1 Topping Pizza 

 
 

Limit one coupon per customer 

Expires 9/30/2009 

MAIZE ROAD BAPTIST CHURCH 
4251 MAIZE ROAD 

 

 
 
 
 
 
   Pastor    Rev. Brett Castle 
  Youth Pastor    Mr. Shawn Hensley 

 
Come and 

join us! 

Bible Study: 9:30 AM 
Worship:  10:50 AM 

614-263-9901 
http://www.maizeroadbc.org/ 

 
JESUSJESUS  

Our help for today... 
Our hope for tomorrow 

MAIZE MORSE NEW RESIDENTS--2009 
January: 

4349 Sandy Lane Rd.-- Norman Graham 
887 Meadowview Dr. -- Paul Thomas   

 
May: 

903 Garden Rd.   – Adam & Julie Brown 
4316 Glenmawr Ave.-- Sylvis Schaepe & C. Harold Whitt 
1075 Wetmore Rd.  -- Robert & Amie Moses 
4320 Marland Dr. -- Neal (Dean) Vickers   
887 Poling Dr.  -- Kevin Scott  

 
June: 

942 Poling Dr.- Jonathan Ashmore & Raejeanne Powers  
 

July: 
4650 N. 4th St. — Kevin Lauer 
4424 Glenmawr Ave.—Brooklyn & Philip Hahn 
4471 Maize Rd.—Caterine Iacobucci 
 
     Welcome to our great neighborhood.  We want to give 
you our new welcome brochure.   Please let us know if you 
did not receive one and we will personally bring it to your 
home. 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING 
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 22 

7 pm 
Maize Road Baptist 

 
“How will my family be prepared for the 
pandemic influenza?”  
  
Speaker:  Janie Van Gilder, RN, BSN 
                 Columbus Public Health  
 
“What help and resources are available at 
the Helping Hands Free Clinic?” 
 
Speaker:  Joyce Bourgault,  
                 Executive Director 
 

Refreshments will be served! 

While out walking our dog Sassy, I saw one of these yard 
signs on Marland Dr. S.    Residents  concerned about speed-
ers on our streets may want to order one.  Information is avail-
able at www.fcsafecommunities.com/projects.php or call 614-
645-6836. 
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An opportunity to raise funds for the Helping Hands  
Free Clinic operations is through  

THE KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS 
 PROGRAM:  When you shop at Kroger’s, you can help 
the Clinic earn dollars without doing anything besides 

 signing up.  How easy is that!!   

The Helping Hands Free Clinic has been assigned  
NPO number 83707. 

Take a copy of this form the next time you go shopping at 
Kroger and hand it to the cashier to scan with your order 
IN ADDITION to either your Kroger Plus Card, or phone 
number entry which is linked to your  

We provide health care, health education, medical refer-
ral, social service, and spiritual guidance. We find medi-

cation assistance for those in need of help. We refer 
patients for vision care through the Lions Club and refer 

patients for dental care. 

Open two Fridays of each month 
2009 

July 10 and 24 
August 14 and 28 

September 11 and 25 
October 2 and 23 

November 13 
December 4 and 18  

No appointments are taken.  
We are on a first come first serve basis.  

If you have questions call 614-262-5094 

Email address: helpinghandsfreeclinic@hotmail.com 

If you or your church would like to volunteer or  
make a donation, please go to 

http://helpinghandsfreeclinic.wetpaint.com/ 
Thank you for  
your support! 

First place winner in 2009 Northland Fourth of July parade! 

Picture to the left: 

Joyce Bourgault, 
Executive Director 
and Jack Gross, 
float designer and 
builder, MMTACA 
member and local 

Conveniently Located in the Beechcroft Centre
1939 E. Dublin-Granville Road • Columbus, Ohio 43229

(614) 888-2201 • Fax: (614) 888-4129
quality@inkwellcolumbus.com

Mailing Services • CD Replication
Stationery • Business Forms • Business Cards
Brochures • Bulletins • Booklets • Newsletters
Graphic Design • Flyers • Postcards • Labels

Digital Color and Digital Black & White

The place where all of your printing needs are met!

BUSINESS CENTER
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Call for your next hair appointment and get excellent rates 

Serving  Northland area residents 
for 20 years 

WINDBLOWN HAIR STUDIO 

THEFTS IN MAIZE MORSE? 
     I feel so safe to live in this neighborhood and 
feel so proud when I receive the weekly email 
from www.crimereports.com that there was no or 
little crime in MMTACA. 
     Then I was surprised when I heard of several 
petty thefts in our neighborhood.  A senior citizen 
on Glenmawr Ave. reported that her trash can 
was missing!  (our city liaison has helped her)  
Then I saw a sign on several lamp posts that a 
gnome had been abducted from a beautiful gar-
den on Marland and Wetmore.  One morning I 
placed my old telephones in a paper bag and set 
it in the middle of my driveway while going for my 
7 am walk.  When I came back to give it to my 
neighbor for their church garage sale, it was gone!      
     Come on neighbors, let’s remember the 
Golden Rule.    Post comments on the website.     
     Please do not put signs or posters on the 
light posts.  It is against Code, ruins the paint 
and will have to be removed.        

 

 

 

As the President's advisor on Homeland Security, I am 
passing along the following message from Kathleen Se-
belius, Secretary of Health and Human Services, Janet 
Napolitano, Secretary of Homeland Security, and Arne 
Duncan, Secretary of Education, who are leading the 
efforts to prepare our Nation for the coming flu season.  

Fellow Americans,  

   This spring we were confronted with an outbreak of a 
troubling flu virus called 2009-H1N1. As the fall flu sea-
son approaches, it is critical that we reinvigorate our pre-
paredness efforts across the country in order to mitigate 
the effects of this virus on our communities.  
   Today, we are holding an H1N1 Influenza Prepared-
ness Summit in conjunction with the White House to dis-
cuss our Nation's preparedness. We are working to-
gether to monitor the spread of 2009-H1N1 and to pre-
pare to initiate a voluntary fall vaccination program 
against the 2009-H1N1 flu virus, assuming we have a 
safe vaccine and do not see changes in the virus that 
would render the vaccine ineffective.  
   But the most critical steps to mitigating the effects of 
2009-H1N1 won't take place in Washington — they will 
take place in your homes, schools and community busi-
nesses.  
   Taking precautions for this fall's flu season is a respon-
sibility we all share. Visit Flu.gov to make sure you are 
ready and learn how you can help promote public aware-
ness.  
   We are making every effort to have a safe and effective 
vaccine available for distribution as soon as possible, but 
our current estimate is that it won't be 
ready before mid-October. This makes 
individual prevention even more criti-
cal. Wash your hands regularly. Take 
the necessary precautions to stay 
healthy and if you do get sick, stay 
home from work or school. 
   We are doing everything possible to 
prepare for the fall flu season and encourage all Ameri-
cans to do the same — this is a shared responsibility 
and now is the time to prepare. Please visit Flu.gov to 
learn what steps you can take to prepare and do your 
part to mitigate the effects of H1N1. 

Take Care, 
Kathleen, Janet and Arne 

,  ,  ,  ,  ,   

Receive a folder of information to help you pre-
pare for the pandemic flu when you attend the 

MMTACA September 22 Neighborhood meeting.   
Also learn how The Helping Hands Free Clinic 

helps others in our community. 

NEIGHBORHOOD PLAYDATES 

 

  

 

 

     Are you a parent in our community that is in-
terested in meeting other parents from our 
neighborhood?  Maybe you have a young child 
and would like to introduce them to other chil-
dren from the area?  
     Come to the Maize Elementary Playground 
and meet other parents and their children from 
our community and start building relationships 
for you and your child(ren) with your neighbors! 

 When: Fridays @ noon 

Where: Maize Elementary Playground 

Call Dori Garnes at 614-746-0283 if you have 
any questions. 
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      Congratulations and thank you to all the MMTACA residents who maintain beautiful gardens and yards 
throughout the year.  Winners are chosen based on current MMTACA membership  and not a winner in re-
cent years, and WOW factor.  All winners are given an individually created certificate and a Beautification 
Award sign is displayed in their front yard.  First place winners were also presented a $25 check. 
     You probably saw some blond walking her little blond dog taking photos of various homes.  Diane did not 
mean to alarm anyone and apologizes for not asking your permission first.  She was taking photos to make 
judging easier and for our newsletter and webpage.  Photos of the other nominees (and  honorable mentions) 
and all the beautiful gardens in our neighborhood can be viewed on the link on our MMTACA website.   You 
can order prints of your garden or other items.  If a photo of your garden is missing, want us to email the 
photo to you, or choose that your garden not be displayed on the Kodak Gallery, please email 
mmtaca@yahoo.com or call 263-4661.   
      We encourage the winners to attend the next meeting to receive recognition.  Photos taken of all gardens 
in Maize Morse can be viewed before the September 22 Neighborhood Meeting. 
Baby Farms:   We are sorry to say this year that those homes in Baby Farms which may have been declared 
winners were not current MMTACA members.  Residents can join for only $10 a year.  

2009 BEAUTIFICATION  WINNERS & PHOTOS 

Moors and Dales 1st Place 
Roger & Ruby Hackett, 1019 Meadowview 

Maize Meadows 1st Place 
Rick & Lynda Cardi, 1121 Fordham Dr. 

Maize Meadows Runner-Up  
Jeff & Denise Welch, 4406 Wetmore Dr. E. 

Moors and Dales Runner Up 
Bernard & Ann Pinnell, 4301 Meadowview Ct. 
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Thinking of Buying or Selling this Season? 
Call Season Cheeseman! 

  
 

LOOKING TO BUY OR SELL A HOME 

IN OUR AREA?  

AS YOUR LOCAL NEIGHBORHOOD REALTOR, 
 I’D BE HAPPY TO HELP YOU  

MAKE THE TRANSITION PAINLESSLY! 

 
I just don’t sell the area I live in the area! 

 
Office:             (614) 447-0808 
Cell :                (614) 261-8120 
Direct line:      (614) 324-2344 
Email :  season.cheeseman@kingthompson.com 
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CITY OF COLUMBUS COMPLAINTS  
AND FOLLOWUP 

By Dick Graham, Our Community Liaison  
 
1.  Code inspected the high grass and weeds of 
a local resident and determined that there was 
no code violation. Apparently, the grass was not 
yet 12" high, which is the height at which a code 
violation occurs. 

2.  A local house was secured on 7/7/09 by the 
City.  The owner and his attorneys are working 
with the City and the insurance company about 
the damages from the fire. .  

3.  The streetlights out at 4315 Sandy Lane and 
in front of 1004 N. Marland have been corrected.  

4.  An agreement has been reached with Mara-
thon and Speedway to maintain the northeast 
corner of Maize and Morse. The lot is scheduled 
to be mowed and cleaned once a month. 

     Please let your MMTACA representatives 
know if you have any concerns or further ques-
tions or contact me at  645-7371. 

NEIGHBORHOOD HAPPENINGS 
     Have you been receiving regular updates of events in-
between newsletters? Visit our neighborhood website fre-
quently for events and opportunities between newsletters..   
     Do you Twitter or go on Facebook?  Some other organi-
zations are keeping in touch with its members those ways.  
If interested, please send us an email at 
mmtaca@yahoo.com so that you are kept informed.   Also 
download a newsletter in color. 
     MMTACA members may submit newsletter articles and 
ads for the Board’s approval. 
 
Newsletter           The cost for ads is the same in 2009: 
Deadline    Distribution Business card $20 
    Fourth page $25  
Oct. 5       Oct. 12-17  Half page $50  
Nov. 20       Dec. 1-6  Full page $10 

Contact Diane Hendrickson  mmtaca@yahoo.com 

CHILD BICYCLE HELMET LAW 
The Columbus juvenile helmet ordinance, 
legislated last year, goes into enforcement 
effective July 2009.  It requires all under 
the age of 18 while riding a bicycle, skate-
board, skates, rollerblade, &/or scooter, etc. 
within city of Columbus (on a street, side-
walk, trail, etc.) to wear an approved helmet. 
Ord 0950-2008 adds the following language, which gen-
erally requires bicycles to be ridden "as near to the 
right side of the roadway as practicable". Violations of 
this section are an MM on the first offense, an M4 on the 
second offense within one year, and an M3 on the third 
offense within one year.  
No person the age of one (1) or older but under the age 
of eighteen (18) shall ride as a passenger on a bicycle 
or non-motorized vehicle equipped with a firmly attached 
passenger seat or astride a regular seat on a tandem 
bicycle, within the City without wearing a protective 
helmet on the person's head, with the chin strap fas-
tened under the person's chin. Such helmet shall be fit-
ted to the size of the operator's head and shall meet or 
exceed the standards set forth by the U.S. Consumer 
Product Safety Commission (CPSC).  
No person, who is the parent, guardian, custodian, per-
son having custody or control, or person in loco parentis 
of a child under eighteen (18) years of age shall author-
ize or knowingly permit such child to violate any pro-
vision of this division.  Whoever violates division (B) of 
this section shall be fined no more than twenty-five dol-
lars ($25.00).  www.considerbiking.org 
See the MMTACA website for this Code, for the flier 

below and other resources. 
 

Anyone residing in the Baby 
Farms area interested in serving 
as a representative for 2 years.    
Submit your name and address 
to be put on the ballot for the Oc-

tober election.  We have monthly meetings to share 
our ideas and discuss our neighborhood concerns.  
(see list on p. 1) 
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MAIZE MORSE TRI AREA TEEN JOB LINE 

 

NAME AGE PHONE ADDRESS Cut grass Odd  
jobs 

 

Snow  
shoveling 

Babysit 
*Red cross 
 certified 

Pet sitting or  
dog walking 

Chantel Avila 14 C:  390-7971 
H:  784-8476 

Maize Rd.    X X 

Ashley Baughman  267-8447     X X 

Curtis Cropper 16 263-9515 Hillsdale X yard X X  X 

Jarod Erving 14 268-9191 Garden     X 

Katlyn Hedges 14 263-8227 Wetmore X X  X X 

Gabe Hilt   14 262-0209 Marland Dr. S. X 
yardwork 

X X X X 

Elizabeth Landusky 
Sami Byrne 

15 
15 

447-9450 
262-5758 

Marland Dr. S.    *X* 
sit together 

X                  

Patrick Sorn 13 268-1199  X X X  X 

Erica Taylor 17 784-8766 Sandy Lane    X X 

Nick Vitullo 16 268-0525 Maize Rd. X X X   

To make additions or changes to the job list, please email mmtaca@yahoo.com or contact  Diane at 263-4661.  Thank you! 

 NORTHLAND SWIM CLUB FAMILY NIGHTS 

     After 44 years the Northland Swim Club at 5006 Al-
mont Drive is still a big “splash” with families in the 
North end.   The 2009 swim season is in full swing with 
the hot weather bringing people to the pool for fun, re-
laxation and relief from the heat.  
    This year we will be having 3 Family Nights from 6-
10 P.M.  If you have never swam under the stars you 
don’t want to miss out on this experience.  This is al-
ways a special night for children of all ages.  The DJ 
plays all our favorite songs for dancing and karaoke!  
    Our first family night is scheduled for July 18 followed 
by August 8 and Sept 6 for the final one.  Cost is $10 
for member families and $20 for non member families or 
singles are $3 and $5 respectively.  Food is available for 
purchase at $5 for adults and $3 for a child’s plate. 
      
     Bring this article on Family Night and receive 2 free 
cookies! 
 
    Mark your calendars now for these fun 
 filled activities you won’t want to miss!! 

Northland Community Council Invites 
Community to Annual Picnic 

The Northland Community Council is hosting 
their annual picnic on Tuesday, August 11 at the 
Sycamore Shelter House located in the Blendon 
Woods Metro Park. The picnic will begin at 6 pm; fol-
lowed by a short meeting at 7 pm. NCC will provide 
hamburgers, hot dogs, buns and drinks as well as all 
the essential plates and napkins. The council asks 
guests to provide a side dish or dessert big enough 
to share. Typically there are around 50 guests from 
various Northland communities in attendance. It’s a 
great way to meet Northland neighbors, share con-
cerns and ideas and to update you on the latest North-
land news.  This event is open to anyone and families 
are always welcome!! Please plan to attend this an-
nual event. If you have any questions or would like to 
become more involved in the Northland Community 
Council, please call Roseann Hicks at 402-1968. 
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